Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
St. Johns River Water Management District
INVITATION FOR BID 40777 - PALM BAY FLEET ROOF REPLACEMENT - 2ND CALL

The Governing Board of the St. Johns River Water Management District (the “District”), requests that interested parties respond to the solicitation below by 2:00 p.m., April 8, 2025. Further information is available through DemandStar at demandstar.com, Vendor Registry at vendorregistry.com, state of Florida’s MyFloridaMarketPlace at myfloridamarketplace.com, and Central Bidding at centralbidding.com, or the District’s website at sjrwmd.com. Solicitation packages may be obtained from the above referenced solicitation advertising portals or the District by contacting LaDonna Johnson, Procurement Specialist, at 386-329-4592 or ljohnson@sjrwmd.com. Responses will be opened at the Procurement Conference Room, Administration Building, Palatka Headquarters, 4049 Reid Street, Palatka, Florida 32177.
Project Description:
The District’s Palm Bay Service Center Fleet building is located at 529 Community College Parkway in Palm Bay, Florida which is a part of the Palm Bay Service Center (located at 525 Community College Parkway S.E., Palm Bay, Florida 32909; refer to Exhibit 1). This location was opened in May 2000, housing the District's 20,000 square foot mechanical shop, which maintains many of the District’s vehicles and related motorized assets.  The current roof is the original and is about 25 years old. 

The objective of this project is to remove, dispose and replace the original roof with a new structurally sound and watertight roof that is updated to the current code. This includes:

1.       The removal and replacement of a 20,000 square foot Galvalume roof, with new materials and matching existing features;

2.       The removal of seven existing exhaust fans;

3.       The removal and replacement of a lightning protection system, with new materials; and

4.       The installation of four new industrial high-volume low-speed (HVLS) fans.

For additional information on this project refer to “Attachment A - Statement of Work”.

The anticipated project completion date is September 30, 2025. 

	A Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference (on-site) is scheduled for March 20, 2025, at 11:00 AM, at:
 


District Palm Bay Service Center
525 Community College Parkway 
Palm Bay, FL 32909
The purpose of the pre-bid conference is to view the project area and to discuss the requirements of this solicitation. Participation is required to be eligible to submit a response to this solicitation.


The estimated project budget is $325,000.

Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA)
The District does not discriminate on the basis of disability in its services, programs, or activities. Special accommodations for disabilities may be requested through LaDonna Johnson, Procurement Specialist, or by calling (800) 955-8771 (TTY), at least five business days before the date needed.
